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June 1965, Vol. 47, No. 9 

On May 2 9 degrees were awarded to 92 seniors, the largest class ever 
graduated from the college. Commencement activities were presided over 
by Dr. James T. Jeremiah, president of the college. An audience of 
approximately 1,000 was present to hear the commencement speaker, Dr. 
John F. Walvoord, president of Dallas Theological Seminary, Dallas, Texas. 

Questionnaires answered by 51 of the graduating seniors reveal that 
their vocations will be as follows: 1 7 are going into full-time Christian 
work, 7 of these plan to attend seminary, some are going directly into the 
ministry, and others into Christian education, missionary service, etc.; 18 
plan to be teachers, 9 in elementary education and 9 in secondary educa­
tion; 2 plan to go into radio work; 2 into social work; 2 in accounting; and 
others into secretarial work, nursing, industry, etc. 

Our prayers go with these young people as they make their contribution 
to the Lord's work. 



0,'at' Friends: 

011 :vray 29, 92 seniors received degrees at our G9th Commencement. 
This w,1 s 1 hf' 18.rgest graduating class in our history. 

Vacation time is here! Some of the students will remain for summer 
school. The maintenance department will be making some changes in our 
buildings. A number of our faculty will be working on higher degrees. 
This does not sound like a vacation, but for most of our students, it is. 

Before September, we nrnst add 40 rooms to Faith Hall. This is a 
project which must be rapidly put into operation. The architect is prepar­
ing working drawings for the new library so that construction can begin as 
soon as the fimds are available. We hope this building can be started by 
.January 1966. 

Seven hundred or more students are expected when classes begin on 
September 14. The campus will be crowded, but we are anxious to help as 
many Christian young people as possible, so we are II stretching'' our facili­
ties. My, how we need that new library! 

Two teams will be visiting the churches this summer. I sincerely hope 
you can hear one of them present the gospel in music. They will be pre­
senting a slide story of the college which will be most informative. 

Thank you so much for your interest in our college. Without our many 
-friends and the blessing of God, this Christian education responsibility 
would be an impossibility. 

Sincerely in Christ, 

CEDARVILLE COLLEGE - FAMILY RETREAT 

JULY 5-6 
SPIRITUAL REFRESHMENT: Fea­

turing Dr. R. T. Ketcham. 

FELLOWSHIP: Withpastors, alum­
ni, and friends. 

PHYSICAL RELAXATION: Plenty 
of free time to enjoy scenic 

spots, organized activities, etc. 

Planned for the entire family. 

All expenses for each adult 
Children under ten 

$8.00 
$5. 50 

Send in your reservations now! 



Degree Conferred 

Miss Ruth Hege was awarded the 
doctor of humanities degree in recog­
nition of 2 8 years of faithful service 
in missionary endeavor. 

The last seven years of Miss 
Hege' s missionary experience were 
spent in the Congo, from which she 
was evacuated on February 2, 1964, 
because of terrorists' attacks. Her 
co-worker, Miss Irene Ferrel, was 
martyred by a terrorist's arrow, 
and Miss Hege also was wounded and 
left for dead. 

Miss Hege has recently written 
a book entitled "We Two Alone" 
relating her personal account of the 
experience in lroubled Africa. 

While conferring the degree, Dr. 
Jeremiah said, "There are eternal 
rewards for the people of God who 
have faithfully served Him. Obe­
dience to His Word and call bring the 
assurance of eternal commendation, 
but also deserve recognition in time .11 

Trustees Approve Two 
Building Projects 
During the commencement exer­

cises, Dr. George Milner, chair­
man of the board of trustees, an­
nounced that the trustees had author­
ized an addition to Faith Hall, a 
women's dormitory; and set January 
1966 for the start of construction on 
the new $300, 000 library. 

The addition to Faith Hall will 
accommodate 80 women students and 
will be ready for use in September 
of this year. 

New Alumni Officers 
The alumni attended a banquet 

on May 29 after the graduation exer­
cises. Dr. Clifford Johnson, Dean 
of the College, spoke on ''Academi­
cian and the Alumni. 11 

Alumni officers were elected 
during a business meeting follow­
ing the banquet. 

New Alumni Officers: 
President 
Vice President 
Secretary 
Treasurer 

Bill Brown 
Ty Bryant 
Jim Johnson 
Stuart Chaffe 

The treasurer, Stuart Chaffe, 
informed the alumni that giving had 
increased from approximately $1, 0 3 3 
in 1963-64 to nearly $1,827 in 1964-

65, and $1,500 had been given to the 
college to help finance the 30-minute 
color, sound film. The alumni had 
previously voted to accept the f i 1 m 
as a project. 

The f i 1 m, costing $4, 000, will 
be entitled "Higher than Higher Edu -
cation" and will contrast the Christ­
centered curriculum at Cedarville 
with the secular college. 



Return Requested --Cedarville College, Cedarville, Ohio 

During the last chapel service 
of the school year, the students pre­
sented Dr. Jeremiah with a check 
for $1, 000 for the library. After 
student co u n c i 1 president Ron 
McDugle made the presentation, Dr. 
Jeremiah said that he realized this 
represented a great deal of sacrifice 
on the part of the students and that 
he would be happy to see the" student 
body of 1965 11 engraved on the bronze 
plaque to be erected inside the new 
library. 

In order to raise the $300, 000 needed to build the library, the college 
challenged 300 churches and individuals to give $1,000 each. The names of 
these donors will be engraved on an honor plaque inside the new library. 

The Lord has burdened many to give, and we are happy to report the 
following totals: 

LIBRARY 
Gifts 
Pledges 
Total 

BALANCE NEEDED IN GIFTS 

DORMITORY 

$59, 890. 23 
39,786. 89 

Series "C" Bonds at 5% Interest 
BONDS TO BE SOLD 

$300,000.00 

99, 677. 12 
$200, 322. 88 

$350,000.00 
130, 400. 00 

$219, 600.00 
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